
Brian Carley 
Air Permit Division 
Jackson District Office BLDG 41

h floor 
301 East Louis Glick Highway 
Jackson, Michigan 49201 

RE: Permit #MI-ROP-B1877-2014a -Notice of Violation 

Brian, 

Qi 
GUARDIAN 
GLI>> • :\ut()mutiv<' ·Building ProJuc:h 

October 7, 2015 

On October 6, 2015 we received a Notice of Violation for exceeding Special Condition 1.10 which limits 
sulfuric acid mist emissions to 1.6 pounds/hour. The violation occurred during a stack test conducted July 
21-22, 2015 at which time tests resulted in a 13.3 lb./hour average. Our limit is 1.6 lb./hour. 

During one of our phone conversations, you requested we perform a re-test during our next run of 
Privaguard Glass, the same glass in production during our failed test. Our next scheduled time to produce 
this glass is during the spring of 2016. As we get closer to that time, we will contact you and coordinate 
the testing time with your schedule. 

In the meantime, we have also scheduled a sulfuric acid mist test for October 22, 2015. I spoke with Mark 
Dziadosz regarding this date and he confirmed he'll be here for the testing. 

I want to thank you for your understanding regarding our glass transitions and the help you've given us as 
we learn this new system. I hope your schedule remains open and you too will attend this event. 

If you have any questions or concerns please call me at 734-654-4381. 

Sincerely, 

~£~ 
Compliance Engineer 
Guardian Industries Corp. Carleton 
14600 Romine Road 
Carleton, Michigan 48117 


